August 1, 1972

We Build

#### NEWSLETTER

We had as our guests this week the Inter-Clubs from Colonial Heights and Mechanicsville. Their visit was good timing since we had a low attendance ourselves. We had a most interesting program with John Longmire, Chesterfield County Assistant Executive Secretary. John talked about our new airport and its industrial park. It appears that the County handled this project wisely, and it will be a big boom to the County.

Victor Lynn is getting us setup to have a booth at the County Fair next month. Adolph Urban, Jr. will soon let us know the type of fund raising project we will have.

As of this writing, it seems as though two or three members will go to the District Convention for two of the days, and two or three members plan to attend the work shop on Saturday only. I hope that more will be able to do likewise. Please consider, and let Guy Smith know if you will be able to go on Saturday, the 26th.

It appears that after the Chesterfield Club Board Meeting on the 1st of August, we may have the Thomas Dale High School Key Club. Gary Fisher and his committee will explain to us at our Board Meeting next Monday night.

We are striving to get our bulletin in the mail by Wednesday evening's mail at the latest. Please help with this matter. If you want to get anything into the bulletin, please call Rob Elliott's office by Tuesday A. M.

Board meeting after the August 7th meeting.

### KIWANIS CLUB OF CHESTER

August 16, 1972

Newsletter

We Build

Gene Harrington of Sherri Drive in Chester, employee of Reynolds Metal of Bellwood, was the guest of Charlie Driggers. Eddy Rice was Rob Elliott's guest.

John Mewborn presented an excel peech on how we can close the generation gap which seems to exist today.

Joe Schott is seeking help from the members in manning our booth at the County Fair, September 6th - 9th. If you do not volunteer, Joe will assign you a time to work.

We had an interclub with the Chesterfield Club August 15th. We thank them for relinquishing the sponsorship of the Thomas Dale High School Key Club to us. This is an opportunity that we have all looked forward to and with it comes quite a responsibility and one that will require the cooperation of everyone in the club if we are to succeed.

There will be a board meeting after the fourth Monday of this month.

Kiwanis Sunday is September 17th at St. Johns Episcopal Church in Chester at the 11:00 service. We hope that Lindy Beggs will see fit to come again.

We are still looking forward to going to the Capital District Convention in Baltimore on Saturday the 26th.

## KIWANIS CLUB OF CHESTER

August 22, 1972

Newsletter

We Build

Tom Jacobs has mailed his resignation to the club stating that he has been transferred to the Allied Chemical Plant in Moncure, North Carolina, effective August 21, 1972. Tom will be missed by our Club, as he was one of our strongest pillars. Bill Reynolds is changing jobs and will be forced to resign from the Club also. We wish both of these men well in their new endeavors.

The Board has nominated Gary Fisher to succeed Tom as Vice-President. John William Joe Schott and Buz Bain have been nominated by the Board to fill the vacant director's positions. Nominations will be accepted from the floor at our next meeting for these offices. We strongly urge good attendance for these elections.

Congratulations to Marshall and Susan Henry on the birth of their first child on Sunday,

For those of you who were not present on the 21st, you missed an excellent program on the Siege of Petersburg during the Civil War, presented by the Park Rangers. Ben Stabley seems to have put us on solid ground with the programs. We have been invited to attend the Golden Anniversary celebration of the West Point

the district, so lets have a good turn out for this. John Williams will be contacting you about going. The Board, at its emergency meeting last week, voted funds for running the Thomas

Kiwanis Club on Tuesday, September 26th at 6:15 P.M. Dinner is \$5.00 per person. We felt a little let down at our Charter Night by poor attendance by the other clubs in

Dale High School Key and Keyettes.

# Upcoming Events:

August 25, 26 & 27 Capitol District Convention in Baltimore August 28 Board Necting - 7:30 P.M.

September 6, 7, 8 & 9 Booth a the County Fair

August 20th, a nine pound boy, Marshall Henry, IV.

September 17 Kiwanis Sunday at St. Johns Episcopal Church September 26 West Point-Kiwanis Club Golden Anniversary

### KIWANIS CLUB OF CHESTER

August 29, 1972

We Build

# BULLETIN

Five club members attended the Capital District Convention last weekend in Baltimore, Lenny Anderson, Gary Fisher, Joe Hillier, Guy Smith, and John Williams. It was a meaningful trip and the knowledge gained will soon be applied to the continued growth of our club.

Congratulations to Gary Fisher on being elected to the office of 2nd Vice President, and to Joe Schott and John Williams on their election to the Board of Directors. Gary will oversee all of the committees and assist with club administration. Joe will be chairman of our Sponsored Youth program. John will be our inter club chairman where he has already done an excellent job in getting a good turnout for our trip to West Point, Va. on September 26th to help them celebrate their Golden Anniversary. They have a really outstanding speaker for the occassion. Call John and tell him that you and your wife will attend (748-5007, 770-5959).

Good attendance last meeting! Hope to see it continue. Rob Elliott's guest, Eddie Rice, requested a membership form. Congratulations to both of you. Ben Stabley prepared a good program for us. Ben wasn't given enough time to merit his efforts so we hope that he'll present it on Monday night of the 4th (Please note the date!).

Happy Anniversary to Jack and Merilyn Ullom celebrated on the 28th of August.

A belated congratulations to Buz and Susan Bain on the arrival of their daughter, Christy, three weeks ago - their third girl - keep trying Buz!

The Board held its meeting on the 28th of August and voted to purchase a portable case for the flag, banner, gong and gavel for the cost of \$25.00.

The \$50.00 that had been previously voted on to be given to each of the three delegates to District Convention was returned to the club by all delegates to be used as follows:

\$100.00 towards operation of Key and Keyettes Clubs

\$ 50.00 toward purchase of two Kiwanis Emblem signs and meeting time and place plates to be placed at the main entrances to the village. These cost \$35.00 apiece so we will be looking for \$20.00 in donations to meet the balance on the signs plus a couple of sturdy metal pipes to place them on.

### CALENDER OF EVENTS

Sept. 4th - Club meeting

Sept. 6, 7, 8, & 9th - County Fair Booth to be worked by Club

Sept. 9th - Division Training Session for all club officers at Highland Springs - day session

Sept. 17th - Kiwanis Sunday - St. John's Episcopal Church - Chester - 11:00 AM Service

Sept. 25th - Board Meeting

Sept. 26th - Golden Anniversary Celebration at West Point - 6:15 PM